NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

March 2017

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

Upcoming Meeting Announcement

Note that the meeting location has changed!

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Tuesday March 14th, 2017 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the **Cross of Christ Lutheran Church** in Broomfield, see our web site <u>www.northsidecoinclub.org</u> for directions. The church is located on the corner of Lowell Blvd and 121st Place, just a couple of blocks east of our old meeting site. When you turn off of 120th onto Perry, as if you were going to the old location, just take the first right onto 121st Place and go a couple of blocks until just before you get to Lowell Blvd. The Church will be on your right. Turn into the parking lot before you get to the church buildings.

Other Announcements

TIME TO PAY YOUR ANNUAL DUES! Dues are \$12 for Adult members and \$1 for Junior members. You can bring your check (made out to "Northside Coin Club") or cash to the February meeting or mail your check to NSCC PO Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837.

<u>RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – This months' Raffle Prizes (A) 1942 Mercury Dime graded MS66 FSB by NGC. (B) 1948 Washington Quarter graded MS-64 by NGC. (Prize offered depends on level of attendance, 12 or more in attendance will mean the A prize)

PROGRAM – The program this month will be "World Coins: An Update on Values and Why It's a Great Time to Collect" by Dave F.

SNACKS – No one has volunteered to bring snacks in March.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for any other future meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Roosevelt (Silver) Dime. Bring a nice, no problems coin, which you, as a collector, would like to have.

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the

month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

SHOW and TELL – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

ANA NEWS – The World's Fair of Money will be held this August 1-5 in Denver.

<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u> – The Money of Greenland. Rod Gillis from the ANA will tentatively present a program in July.

<u>PRESENTER RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – 1940 Winged Liberty (Mercury) Dime graded MS-66 FB by NGC. The prize winner will be drawn in January 2018. Bob C. presented in January, John D'A presented in February.

Minutes, Notes, and Happenings of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on Tuesday February 14th. We had 13 members in attendance and 2 guests.

The meeting was called to order by President Bob C at 7:05.

We had 2 guests. Steve D'Ippolito and Jerry Fritz from the Colorado Springs Coin club. They were here to promote the upcoming ANA World's Fair of Money to be held August 1-5 in Denver. The Colorado Springs Coin Club is this years, host club and Steve is the Chairman. They wanted to let us know that they are looking for volunteer help and what that work might entail. Volunteers who meet the hours requirement will receive free shirts and admission into the show. Jerry is the President of the Colorado Springs club. They will continue to keep all the front range clubs updated on what is going on and what type of help will be needed.

Bob did a recap of the upcoming programs.

Bob also indicated he would not be at the March meeting. VP Terry K. will run the meeting. Terry asks that you bring plenty of items for Show and Tell.

There were a few coin magazines, Coin World's, and Greysheets to borrow this month.

Bob reviewed the past Jeffco show and it was said it was very lightly attended by both dealers and the public but dealers indicated that they did well at the show.

Bob then reported on upcoming Coin Shows.

Bob reviewed the "President's Notes" news Items listed in the Newsletter.

Bob reviewed the Coin of Month, Raffle, and Door Prizes.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers reports. We currently have \$2921.38 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

Old Business

Dave indicated that he would start the Website updates soon. (Side note, this has occurred, so check it out!) The club decided to set the Raffle prize choice at 12 members.

New Business

The Church has asked the club to donate an auction item for the Pre-School Auction that they hold as a fund

raiser. The Club is putting together a Numismatic item that includes some slabbed coins, Redbook, State Quarters book, and other coin related items that might spark the interest in a new collector.

Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

Bob C. – Had a X-mas present that he received that were round Salt and Pepper shakers with Buffalo Nickel and Mercury Dime images on them.

He also had a series of Copper rounds from Provident Metals called the American Wildlife Series. These were done by Thomas D. Rogers who designed some of the reverses of the Sacagawea dollars and some of the State Quarters.

Dave G. - Had some old copper cents that were minted for the islands that are now part of the US Virgin Islands (St Thomas, St John, and St Croix)

Mark H. – Talked about a roll of nickels he had snagged at the bank that contained a 1868 Shield Nickel, and 1908 Liberty Nickel, 9 buffalo nickels including a 1916-S. It also contained some late date Buffalos and early Jefferson nickels that were lustrous AU's, and a 1960 Netherlands 5 cent piece that was lustrous AU. Jerry F (one of our guests) - Had a coin a friend had shown him that the friend thought was a rare 1914-D Lincoln cent. It was actually an altered 1944-D cent.

Steve D (the other guest) - Had an couple of nice coins he had acquired through Heritage auctions. A 1818 Quarter graded AU50 with a gold CAC bean and a 1853 Arrows&Rays Quarter. He also talked about a set of coins he is working on where each coin is made from one of the elements from the Periodic Table of Elements. The guy that is producing these has done about 60 so far.

Prize Winners

Coin of the Month: Indian Head (Buffalo) Nickel. The pot of 6 coins, was won by Dave We.

Door Prize: A 1992 Columbus Quincentenary Half Dollar, was won by Dave We.

Raffle Prize: A 1940-S Mercury Dime graded MS65 by PCGS, was won by Dave We.

Dave We. had the clean sweep !!!

Youth Door Prize: No youth prize this month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

Program

The program this month was "German Colonial Coins" by John D'A. John's program touched on the coins that had been used in various German Colonies prior to WWII. There were 4 different colonies in Africa, along with colonies in New Guinea, and China. All of these disappeared after WWII. He showed some of the coins that each of these colonies used. He also mentioned a colony that briefly existed in South America.

Requests

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white background.

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

The NSCC needs programs! If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org

President's Notes

Northside Coin Club Meeting March 14, 2017

News Items

No Presidents report this month as Bob is out of town. This column will resume next month.

Bob Carr President, Northside Coin

UPCOMING COIN SHOWS

MARCH 25TH

CHEYENNE COIN EXPO

RADISSON HOTEL

204 WEST FOX FARM ROAD

CHEYENNE, WY

9AM TO 5PM SATURDAY

CONTACT – BILL ARNOLD 307-630-2350 FOR MORE INFO

MARCH 31st, APRIL 1st & 2nd

FT. COLLINS SPRING COIN SHOW

THE RANCH (THOMAS M MCKEE COMMUNITY BUILDING)

5280 ARENA CIRCLE

LOVELAND, CO

3PM-7PM FRIDAY, 9AM TO 5PM SAT 9AM TO 4PM SUN

APRIL 15TH

JEFFERSON COUNTY COIN SHOW

JEFFERSON COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS, EXHIBIT HALL

15200 West $6^{\text{\tiny TH}}$ Ave.

GOLDEN, CO

9AM TO 5PM

CONTACT: DAVE FOX (303) 478-8994

WEBSITE WWW.D-FCOINS.COM/SHOWS.HTML

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2017

President *

Вов С.

VICE PRESIDENT

TERRY K.

SECRETARY*

MARK H.

TREASURER

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR #1

KENT J.

DIRECTOR #2*

DAVE F.

DIRECTOR #3

JOHN D'A.

* INDICATES THAT THIS PERSONS' TERM EXPIRES AT THE END OF 2017

Interesting Coin Facts

The only year since the United States Mint began producing coins in 1793 that if failed to mint a One Cent Coin, was in 1815.

Secretary's Editorial Page

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at $\underline{info@northsidecoinclub.org}$.